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God overrules!

C o s t a  R i c a n  s o c i e t y  h a s  b e e n  
implementing  consciously a pagan program 
for the country for years. The current 
president raised the “diversity” flag in all the 
government offices in his first week in office.  
And there has been a push for homosexual 
marriage, radical feminism, and the 
minimization of Christian influence on 
society at a government level.  The Ministry 
of Education actively promotes the 
destruction of marriage and biblical sexuality 
through the textbooks and policies.  I could go 
on and on.

Well, our high school recently worked 
up a recital of the Apostles’ Creed with 
music, very nicely done.  Our Principal had 
invited representatives from the Ministry of 
Education to join us for our Reformation 
Day activities.  They were so impressed with 
the presentation, that the group was invited 
to the official end of the year activity of the  
Ministry of Education!  So the Tepeyac 
Christian school gave public testimony of 
our faith right in the midst of many who deny 
the Lord.  Praise God for these kinds of 
opportunities!

You won’t

believe this -

I didn’t! 

Tepeyac Christian School chosen
to recite the Apostles’ Creed!
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Unlikely evangelist!

María Guzmán has been a member of our church for many 
years, Sunday school teacher, and always a hard worker.  In 
spite of the fact that she has no formal studies beyond high 
school, her thirst for the Word of God has led her to study the 
Catechism, various books, and John Calvin’s Institutes.  When 
her husband retired, they moved 5 hours away to the north of 
Costa Rica.  But María took her passion for the Lord and the 
Gospel with her.  In spite of the fact that the area they live in is 
very resistant to the Gospel, she perseveres in giving 
testimony, inviting her neighbor ladies to study the bible.  Her 
first bible study was on the Lord’s prayer.  Now she has 
challenged her friends and neighbors to read through the bible 
in a year.  Sometimes as many as 12 people come to her prayer 
times and bible study!

In the picture to the right María is loading up on more books 
to share with her prospective disciples.  Please pray for her, 
and for her community which is called “San Blas”.  We count it 
as a “daughter church” of our congregation, Pacto de 
Gracia.

Reinforcements in the print shop!
Daniel Loría, a young man from our Pacto de 
Gracia congregation, has asked to work for CLIR 
in printing.  Lester is teaching him the trade, and 
Daniel has caught on quickly!  He is proud of 
having helped print a TON of books lately.  
Praise the Lord for reinforcements!

To contact us please write to:
       clirprint@gmail.com
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